Calendar for $10^{th} - 17^{th}$ July

Details of all groups can be found in the church magazine)

Sunday 10th July

Action for Children Sunday

10.00am Morning Worship led by Philip Peacock and will include Holy

Communion. Music will be led by Richard Spurr. Reflect will be

led by Derek Booth.

6.30pm Evening Worship will a Taize Service led by Philip

Peacock and the Singers

Monday 11th July

10am Monday Cafe in Room 6

10.30 am Meeting to pray informally about the ongoing

Refugee Crisis at Les & Wendy Turner's.

Tuesday 12th July

10.30am CAMEO

1pm Banners

7pm No Reflective Worship until September

Wednesday 13th July

10.45am Toddlers

Thursday 14th July

10.30am Baby Chat

7.15 pm Scouts

Friday 15th July

Saturday 16th July

Sunday 17th July

9.30am for 10.00am Taste

10.00am Morning Worship led by Raymond Francis. Music will be led

by Richard Spurr. Reflect will not meet today.

6.30pm Evening Worship will led by Heegon Moon. The Singers

will lead the music.



Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church

Church Office 0161 485 1605

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday Friday 9am – 2pm

Website: www.chmc.org.uk
Church email: chmc145@hotmail.com

Circuit website: bramhallwythenshawemethodists.org.uk

Charity Registration No. 1130718

Minister: Rev Philip Peacock

Pastoral Worker:- Ray Francis email: layworker@hotmail.com Temporary Children and Family Worker: Susie Metcalfe

Welcome to Worship Notices for Sunday 10th July

Action for Children Sunday

A prayer before worship

God of all time and all places, we set aside time and place to go on pilgrimage, looking for You. Help us to see each day as a pilgrimage, treating each experience, both exciting and mundane, as part of our daily walk with You, our companion and guide, who is with us each step of the way. Amen.

Please pray for those leading our worship (see back of notices) We also pray for Bob Bartindale leading worship at Centrepoint and Margaret Parker leading worship at Brownley Green.

If you would like someone to pray with you after the service there will be a member of the Prayer Team in the Prayer Space at the back of church.

Quiet Room before worship

From 9.15-9.45 and 5.45- 6.15 each Sunday, Room 2 will normally be available for quiet reflection, personal preparation for worship, and for anyone to pray for those leading worship.

Action for Children Sunday

TODAY is Action for Children Sunday when envelopes for donations towards the work of Action for Children (our Methodist children's charity) will be available in the pews.

<u>Collection for Foodbank</u> Chelwood Baptist Church. The collection for Chelwood Foodbank is TODAY. However the donations are delivered on Tuesday morning, so if you've forgotten you have until then to bring them if you wish.

<u>Collection for Refugees</u>. The Dialstone Lane Welcome Group would like to thank everyone for their generous support, donations and prayers. We have been able to help many asylum seekers over the past six months some of whom we remain in contact with and continue to support. We have learnt this week that ll asylum seekers have been moved to Wigan and no more will come to the Britannia Hotel on Dialstone Lane. This means that we no longer require supplies and those we do have will be passed on to other support groups. Our very best wishes to you all. Andrew Mason We will let you know if the situation changes or we receive further requests from other places.

Help needed at the manse (31 Victoria Road)

In order to have a drive laid, we need to remove a decking patio, (unscrew and lift). Can any volunteers please contact Brian Woodhead. Work can be done around the end of July and might involve 5-6 hours.

Horizons update The front entrance and canopy is complete.

The Sanctuary is now complete and the new Prayer Space will be started on 11th July. (Slight delay due to work elsewhere required after the heavy rain!) Barbara Clark

New office hours

The church office will now be open 9am-2pm Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri. Maggie will be in during those times. If possible, please make an appointment if you wish to see her so she can organize her work. Our office volunteers are in the office 9.30am-12.30pm and are great! They can often answer questions, help with photocopying and laminating and direct you to appropriate people. There will be a volunteer in the office most Wednesdays 9.30am-12.30pm to take messages.

Thanks for all the razors for <u>Lifeshare</u>. We do not require any more, but we do really need <u>coffee and sugar</u>. Please put any donations in the black bin in the outer church office. Thank you in anticipation.

Please can you help to keep our lovely building tidy?

If you see chairs, tables out of place please could you put them away? If you see rubbish lying around, please could you put it in the bin? If we all do our bit, our building will continue to look great and be 'a lovely place to come' as several of our visitors have described it recently.

<u>Group Leaders</u> please continue to sort the milk out for you own group. If you are leaving any in the fridge please label it for your group's use or church use and write on the label when it was opened. Thanks for your help.

<u>Communicare is still alive!!</u> We've heard a rumour of a rumour that Communicare ceased when Margaret and Sam moved. It didn't! We are however short of drivers and telephonists, so if anyone is interested please contact Jenni Hardman.

The use of the Lord's Prayer in worship

Following the discussion at the General Church Meeting, the Church Council voted on the proposal agreed by the General Church Meeting (to be reviewed in a year):

that we respect the version of the Lord's prayer chosen by whoever is leading worship and preferably join in audibly with that. However, if anyone prefers to pray a different version he/she should do so silently or very quietly. This was unanimously agreed and will be the understanding upon which we operate for the next twelve months.

Notices for the Summer

Notices for Sunday 31st July need to be to the office by 10am on Monday 25th July. These will be for most of August.

The next notices will be Sunday 28th Aug and will also cover Sunday 4th September. Notices for these two weeks need to be to the office by Mon 22nd Aug.

Churches Together in Cheadle Hulme Date and Time Of Next Meeting: Tuesday 26th July 2016 at 2.00pm hosted by St Andrew's. There will be a strawberry tea with time for worship and prayer and an "In the Frame" interview. All are welcome. To help with the catering, it would be useful to know from any church, if there is any significant additional number of people coming. Please let Pat James know as soon as possible.

News from the District

Manchester & Stockport Methodist District

You are invited to join in with a

District Day of Prayer and Fasting

13:00 on Saturday 10th September until 13:00 on Sunday 11th September Further information and resources will be available in due course, but you don't have to wait for that. Talk together and decide what you're going to do.

25th-27th October: Reflect Northern Retreat

Led by Gill Dascombe at The Briery Retreat Centre (LS29 9BW) Cost £180 Further details and booking form can be obtained from CHMC church office Please send to Katharine Cheney